
 Greetings, 

 This has been a challenging week for our community. Unfortunately, there has been a lot 
 circulating around social media. It should be noted that we, including myself, are not permitted 
 to discuss anything related to what has been circulating. First, because it is not permissible by 
 applicable law and district policy. Second, because we need to appreciate the privacy of all the 
 parties involved and appreciate the impact this has on them and on our learning community. 
 What can be said is that we are always committed to addressing concerns with the seriousness 
 they merit. 

 What I can also express is that we cannot lose sight of all of the great things that continue to 
 happen in our district. This past week  Teacher Appreciation  Day  was observed, and next week 
 Teacher Appreciation Week  will be observed. (I am  not sure which is more official, but both are 
 very well deserved!) When I embarked on my career in education, I was a novice teacher who 
 did not realize or appreciate the positive impact we can have on the lives of so many people. I 
 still occasionally get an email from a former student, dating back to the 1990s, expressing their 
 appreciation. That is the most rewarding aspect of what we do. In my short time in South 
 Country, I have seen so many great things and so many teachers demonstrating love and 
 support for students in their care. This week I had the privilege of attending a celebration of all 
 of our English Language Learners, K-12, who achieved  commanding  on their language 
 assessment. There were many students present all with a look of pride and accomplishment 
 that was simply endearing. Present too were their respective families, some of which at times 
 feel marginalized, there also feeling a sense of accomplishment, pride, and more importantly - 
 belonging. This is all a reflection of all of the work and support that South Country teachers have 
 provided and it was great to see their respective teachers up on that stage also looking proud 
 and accomplished. This is just one example of the many contributions our teachers have made 
 to our learning community. So a big shout goes to our teachers for making a difference! They 
 are a source of Clipper PRIDE. 

 Another group of people who are really important to us are our nurses. Tomorrow just so 
 happens to be Nurses Day. I am not sure everyone truly appreciates what school nurses do. 
 Sure, I recall, especially during my time working at the middle school level, that a lot of the time 
 was spent handing out ice packs,  they cure all  , and  lip balm. Certainly both serve an important 
 purpose for a child. But there are many more things that our nurses do aside from ice packs! 
 Things that range from administering and monitoring medications, ensuring student athletes are 
 cleared to play, monitoring students who have injuries, monitoring vaccinations and ensuring 
 students are up to date, and in many cases, even tending to the needs of the adults in their 
 respective buildings. Not to mention helping us navigate the pandemic. So another big shout 
 goes to our nurses for making a difference too! They are also a source of Clipper PRIDE. 

 Again, there is lots to be proud of. This is an amazing community and it really is a great 
 pleasure serving South Country as your superintendent of schools! Best wishes for a great 
 weekend! 



 Tony Santana 
 #clipperPRIDE 


